
 

 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 
  
To:  Nick J. Mosby, President, Baltimore City Council 
 
From:  Peter Little, Executive Director  
 
Date:  September 30, 2021  
 
Subject: City Council Bill 21-0122 
 
 

I am herein reporting on City Council Bill 21-0122 introduced by Council President Nick J. Mosby at the 
request of Baltimore City Department of Transportation. 

The purpose of this bill is to grant a franchise to The Johns Hopkins University (Developer’s Agreement 
#1719) to construct, use, and maintain 5 utilities/ductbanks under Wyman Park Drive. 

The Parking Authority of Baltimore City (PABC) has reviewed the proposed legislation. The legislation 
does not reference parking. A site visit was conducted in September of 2021. PABC manages a section 
of curb on the east side of Wyman Park Drive, north of Bowman Drive, with a parking meter. Based on 
the plat entitled Private Utilities Under Wyman Park Drive dated August 2020, the PABC meter should 
not be impacted. 

Based on the comments above, the PABC does not oppose the passage of City Council Bill 21-0122. 

  


